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Dear Parents of Upper Dauphin Area Students 
 
 
Recently, Governor Wolf signed Senate Bill 1216 into law. The new law excuses all students who were 
enrolled in Keystone courses during the 2019-20 school year from taking the exams if they passed the 
course. The law also states that the Keystone scores for these exams will be recorded as “proficient.” 
As a result of this new law, the Upper Dauphin School District is cancelling all make-up Keystone 
exams that would have been administered for the winter session and were associated with the 2019-20 
school year. Students who did not pass the courses will be notified and still required to take the 
exam(s). Those courses from 2019-20 would include.. 
 
Algebra I 
Algebra IB 
General Biology 
Biology with Lab 
Honors Biology with Lab 
10th Grade English 
 
 
The law does not exempt students enrolled in courses during the 2020-21 school year and the spring 
exams will remain scheduled at this time.  
 
If you have any questions please contact me - thank you.  
 
Bob Miller 
(717) 362-6465 
 
 


